

Board of Directors Kathryn Thalden Barry Thalden Roger Pearce

Community Supporters OR State Rep Parn Marsh Or Senator Jeff Golden US Senator Ron Wyden

Project Coordinators Jamie McCloud-Skinner Proud Ground TBE Architect Outlier Construction

Community Sponsors
United Way
The Thatden Foundation
OR Community Foundation
PacifiCorp Foundation
State of Oregon – Office
of Housing Assistance

Community Resources and Advisers. ACCESS CASA Coalicion Fortaleza DEI Biz Oragon Energy Trust of Oregon Gov Brown Housing Recovery Habitat for Humanity Jackson County Housing Authority, Inc. Jackson County Long Term Term Recovery KDA Homes Oregon Housing & Community Services Patie Millen Group Rogue Climate Resiliency Rogue Retreat

Southern Oregon Regional

SOU Sustainability Dept.

UNETE Oregon

Economic Development

March 20, 2023

Senate Housing Committee Oregon State Senate Salem, Oregon

Re: SB 847 – Section 22 – "Prevailing Wage" Requirements on Mixed-Use Affordable Housing Projects

Dear Senators Jama, Anderson, Girod, Patterson, and Golden,

New Spirit Village is a not-for-profit, <u>affordable community</u> of 87 homes under construction in Medford, Oregon. It is being built with the assistance of \$4.3 million in Oregon State LIFT funding.

Originally, this development included a Community Center, which could provide a wide variety of services to the neighborhood, including day care, classes, job training, and other services beneficial to lower income families. Unfortunately, this important amenity had to be eliminated from the development due to BOLI requirements for "prevailing wage."

The LIFT funding is provided thru federal funds to the state, and therefore requires a BOLI determination regarding "prevailing wage." We had been told that if <u>any portion</u> of the project charges fees, then it is deemed to be "commercial," in which case "prevailing wage" applies to the entire project.

Our contractor estimated that the additional cost to the project to meet "prevailing wage" would be \$3,582,758. Considering that housing projects, both affordable and market rate, are not subject to this requirement, it would be a tragedy to add this expense to homes intended to be affordable, and which prioritize Almeda Wildfire victim families. To put this in perspective, while New Spirit Village is attempting to deliver homes for \$180,000 to \$230,000, this would, on average, add over \$41,000 to the cost of each home.

We call on your committee to pass SB 847-Section 22 expanding the current exemption from "prevailing wage" to the affordable housing component of mixed-use projects.

Thank you. New Spirit Village (a 501 C3 not-for-profit corp.)

www.newspiritvillage.com

Barry Thalden, President

bthalden@thalden.com (702) 860-5000